Nagaland Board of School Education
Kohima

No. NBE-1/Ad-CS/2020 112\ Dated Kohima the 1% Sept’ 2020

To,
M Heads of Registered Institutions of the Board

Subject: Reduced syllabi of Classes X, XI & XII for the academic session 2020, marks
distribution, Question Paper Design and Internal assessment areas.

Sir/Madam,

The year 2020 is a challenging year for the whole humanity due to the COVID-19
pandemic which has taken the entire world by surprise sparing no caste, creed, rich, poor or
religion. It has forced the closure of schools thereby disturbing the course of formal learning. The
pandemic have changed the way we live, think and work.

Yet in the midst of all these unprecedented situations we have to move forward with
new initiatives to cope with the new challenges. This can be made possible only through education
by revisiting the existing system and making it relevant.

One of the measures taken by the Board to this end is the reduction of existing
syllabus ranging from 20% to 30% in different subjects for the sole purpose of conducting the final
examination in order to reduce the work load of the students and compensate the lost teaching days.
The chapters/topics that are removed from the syllabus are given at the Board’s website
(www.nbsenagaland.com). The reduction is applicable for this academic session 2020 only.

The revised mark distribution unit/chapter wise, the design of the question paper
subject wise along with the internal assessment areas and guidelines are enclosed. Whatever
activities the school do whether it be external or internal, the same must be recorded. The internal
mark of the students too must be recorded and kept properly.

Therefore, all Heads of institutions are requested to take note and inform the
concerned teachers and the students about the changes.

Every school should continue to guide and help the students in every possible way.
They should be encouraged to keep in touch with their textbooks. Homeworks, assignments and
projects which can be done at home should be given out at regular intervals. There should be

regular assessment/test to check on the students learning outcomes.
Yours faithfully

MM

V2620
( Mrs. Asano Sekhose )

Chairman
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Copy to:
1. The P.S to Hon’ble Advisor, School Education, for kind information of the Hon’ble Advisor.
2. The Deputy Secy. to Chief Secretary for kind information of the Chief Secretary, Nagaland
3. The Principal Secretary to the Government of Nagaland, Department of School Education &
SCERT, Kohima for information.
The Mission Director, Samagra Shiksha, Nagaland
The Principal Director, School Education, Kohima, Nagaland for information.
The Director, SCERT, Kohima Nagaland for information.
The DEO/SDEOs of all districts and sub-divisions for information.
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( Mrs. Asano Sekhose )
Chairman




